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Thursday 29 June                 NEWSLETTER      Term 2 Week 10 
 

From the Principal: 
 

Dogs in Schools 
Just a reminder that under the Companion Animals Act 1998(section 14.1[e]) dogs are prohibited to be on 
school grounds. Parents are requested to ensure that their dogs do not enter the school grounds. This 
ultimately protects our students. 
 

Education Week 
Education Week is held in Week 3 of Term 3, from Monday 31 July.  
 

The following activities are planned at Woongarrah PS: 
Monday 31 July – Years 3-6 Athletics Carnival @Mingara. Separate information and notes will be 
provided. 
Wednesday 2 August – Open Day. Open classrooms from 12:30pm, followed by a sausage sizzle lunch to 
share at 1:15-1:45. All parents and carers welcome. 
 
Attendance Awards 
We awarded 228 students with 100% certificates and an ice-block last week. Congratulations to Charlie’s 
family (HB12) for winning the Parent Attendance draw and a $50 Lowes voucher.  
 

Semester 1 reports 
Semester 1 reports were issued on Wednesday and are available through the Sentral Parent Portal for 
you to download.  
 

Kindergarten Enrolments 
The school is now accepting Kindergarten enrolments for 2024. 
To check that Woongarrah Public School is your local school, use: School Finder (nsw.gov.au) 
Enrolments forms are completed online at: Online Enrolment Application (nsw.gov.au) 
 
Planned Kindergarten Orientation events include:  
 

Teddy Bears Picnic on Wednesday 1 November 
Kindergarten Orientation and parent information session on: Wednesday 8 November 
Kindergarten Orientation session 2: Wednesday 15 November 
Kindergarten Orientation session 3: Wednesday 22 November 

More information about our events will be sent to fully enrolled Kindergarten 2024 families via email in 
terms 3 & 4. If you have any questions about Kindergarten 2024, please contact Mrs Sharon Buhr. 

From The Office 
Sentral Par�al Absences – Late Arrivals and Early Leavers 
We have been audited by the department and one of the findings was our atendance records. We are 
required by the department to no�fy parents when their children come in late without a parent. Star�ng 
next term, any student who presents to the counter without a parent will be marked as unexplained late. 
This will then generate an automa�c absence no�fica�on to the Sentral portal to be explained.  

mailto:woongarrah-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.woongarrah-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://schoolfinder.education.nsw.gov.au/
https://ehub.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/schoolenrolment/?schoolCode=4637


Unexplained absences have a second follow up by phone so please use the Sentral Portal, Skoolbag or 
email the school for all absences.  

NAIDOC Day 
NAIDOC Day was celebrated on Wednesday 28 June (Term 2 Week 10).  
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Bianca Baker 
Aboriginal Education Coordinator 
 
 
 



Silver Award BBQ  
Congratulations to all the students that received their Silver award 
this term and their extra reward of a sausage in a bun on Tuesday 
27 June. Thank you to the awesome BBQ crew.   
 
 
 
 
 

Sydney North Cross Country Gosford Racecourse 
Congratulations to all the boys and girls pictured who 
competed in the Sydney North Cross Country Carnival. 
Imogen, Clara, Ivy, Aaylah, Ebony, Chloe, Morgan, Tyler 
and Noah were representing our school and the Wallarah 
Zone PSSA on the day. The students came up against the 
strongest runners in the region and they gave their all and 
achieved some terrific results. Well done! 
 

Athletics Carnival – Monday 31 July  
Our annual athletics carnival will be held at Mingara on Monday 31 July. Students need to be at school by 
8:30am as we will be leaving on buses at 8.40am sharp. 

The 200m races will start the carnival at 9:30 am in the following order: Senior Boys, Senior Girls, Junior 
Boys (8,9,10), Junior Girls (8,9,10), 11 years Boys and 11 years Girls. During the 200m races students will 
stay in the stands with their house team. This will be the only time all students will be together on the day. 

Once the 200m races are done the format changes. The following events are done in a rotation system 
designed to encourage participation. No child will be in the stands as they will move with their age group 
from event to event. 

Age groups are determined by age that the children are turning in 2023. 

  100m & 800m  Shot Put  Long Jump  High Jump  
10.25 – 11.15  8/9 years  12 years  11 years  10 years  
11.15 – 12.05  10 years  8/9 years  12 years  11 years  
12.05 – 12.25          
12.30 – 1.20  11 years  10 years  8/9 years  12 years  
1.20 – 2 pm  12 years  11 years  10 years  8/9 years  

 
100m races are age events - 8yrs, 9yrs, 10yrs, 11yrs and 12/13 yrs. 
 
All other events are grouped as Junior Boys (8,9, &10yrs), Junior Girls (8,9&10yrs), 11 years Boys, 11 
years Girls / Senior Boys (12/13yrs) and Senior Girls (12/13yrs) 
 
The school will be using timing gates which are a computerised timing system. This new technology will 
eliminate the role of timekeepers and judges.  
 
All results will be finalised after the carnival. Ribbons will be awarded to the fastest three times 
across all heats at the following assembly on Friday 11 August. This will be a 3-6 assembly. 
Wendy Lee 
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Week 
 

Day Year Hosting 

10 Friday 3-6 HB1 

Week 
 

Day Year Hosting 

2 
 

Friday 3-6 HB22 

3 Friday K-2 HB6 

4 Friday 3-6 HB15 

5 Friday K-2 HB14 

6 Friday 3-6 HB7 

 

Upcoming Events 

Term 2 Dates 
Friday 30 June – last day of Term 2. 

Term 3 Dates 
17 July – Staff Development Day. 
18 July – Students return. 
27 July – Interrelate for families. 
28 July – SRC PJs mufti to support Smith 
Family 
31 July – 3-6 Athletics Carnival 
31 July – Education Week  
 
 



 
 
 



Super Spelling at the Spelling Bee Finals 
 

Congratulations to 
Kathleen and Lexi our Stage 

2 and 3 winners for 2023. 
May their super spelling 
and courage continue as 
they go onto the regional 

finals next term. 

Excitement and anticipation was in the air on Tuesday, June 27th as 
our Stage 2 and 3 students participated in the Premier’s Spelling Bee 
finals. The finalists displayed grace, calmness and resilience 
throughout each elimination round despite the competition 
becoming hotly contested. They were exemplary role models for 
their class and our school. Congratulations to all finalists as listed 
below, and to Kathleen from HB4 and Lexi from HB8 for their 
achievement on the day, winning the Stage 2 and 3 events. We wish 
them well as they go on to represent our school at the next level of 
the competition in the regional finals which will be held virtually in 
Term 3.  

 
 

Stage 2 finalists: Toby, Tiger, Oliver, Rachel, Kathleen, Liam, Jaime, Jackson.  
 

 
 

Stage 3 finalists: Jaxon, Dawson, Page, Juliette, Tyler, Jasper, Lexi, Cheyanne, Aswathi, Leonor. 



Kindergarten Term 2 in Review 
 
English 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mathematics 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

In mathematics, students have been learning to represent 
whole numbers, combining and separating quantities, mass, 
time, data, length, forming and separating groups. Students 
engage in daily Number Talks to build numbers sense, mental 
maths, and flexibility with numbers. In maths lessons students 
have been learning to read and write numbers, and to show, 
discuss and justify their mathematical ideas and solutions and 
connect maths to their everyday world. 

In English, students have been 
learning about context, narrative, 
character, imagery, symbol and 
connotation by listening to a variety of 
texts and then responding orally. 
Many students are now able to write 
a sentence using a subject-verb and 
preposition. Students have also been 
improving through phonological 
awareness skills e.g. identifying 
rhyming words, initial, medial and 
final sounds of words, etc through the 
Heggerty program. Most students 
have learnt the yellow, red and green 
letters and heart words. They are 
regularly reading decodable texts at 
school and at home.  



Science 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Creative Arts 
This term, students have learnt lots of visual arts skills including painting, drawing, and construction using 
a variety of materials. Many of their art works linked to the letters they have been learning. The classrooms 
are very colourful.                 
                    

  
Incursions 
Incursions in Term 2 included the responsible pet show and NAIDOC celebrations.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have had a wonderful term of learning and look forward to an exciting Term 3.  
 

Mrs Buhr, Mrs Johnson, Mrs Cranstone and Mrs Gillan  

 
This term, students have learnt about living 
things. Students were taught how to sort 
living and non-living things as well as plants 
and animals based on their characteristics. 
Students also learnt about the needs of 
plants and animals. Student enjoyed an 
excursion to the Hunter Valley Zoo to 
consolidate their learning about animals.  



Term 2 in review- Stage 1 
Cross Country 
Term 2 has been a busy time for our Stage 1 students. A lot of our year 2 students (8 
year olds) got to participate in their first ever school cross country. The boys and 
girls did an excellent job running the track and we had three year 2 students who 
finished in the top ten and went on to compete at Zone. Congratulations to Penny, 
Nixon and Clara on performing so well against eight and nine year olds. Clara 
competed at a Regional level and finished in the top 50. 
 
Australian Reptile Park 
During week 4, the stage 1 students visited the Australian Reptile Park. 
This excursion supported the students learning in Science with the unit 
Living Things and part of our new mathematics units based on data. The 
boys and girls had a fantastic time watching and touching some of the 
animals. For quite a lot of the students it was their first school 
excursion. All of the teachers were extremely proud of the way they 
behaved and followed instructions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Sorry Day 
Students celebrated National Sorry day listening to stories and 
completing art works to celebrate First Nation culture. 
 In HB9 students created a collaborative artwork by combining 
smaller pictures together. 
In HB13 students created sand art pictures of Australian animals. 
 

HB 14 
Created artworks to show changes in our environment. 
The destruction of a bushfire and the regrowth in 
flowers. The students used the wash technique with the 
bushfire paintings, while the flowers are multi media, 
creating a 3D effect. 

Stage 1 students have been completing new units of work 
from the Department of Education in both mathematics 
and literacy. The students have worked hard to learn 
different styles of learning activities.  

Dioramas were made by the students to show their 
comprehension of stories read. 
Students also created their own information books on 
animals from the Antarctic. 



 Discovery table: students find words 
that have the same sound and write 
them on the whiteboard table top. 

Students working hands on 
with patterns and learning 
about fractions using fairy 
bread. 

In science, students looked at materials and 
their purpose. They examined the materials 
used in face masks and then created their 
own. 
 
Students looked at musical patterns and 
continued the patterns using percussion 
instruments. 

In geography, students 
looked at the purpose of 
different places. They then 
designed and created their 
own playground/park 
model. 



 
  



 

 

 

 

  

 

Thursday 27 July 

6:00pm - Session 1: Where Did I Come From? 
Audience: Year 3 and 4 students and their parents/carers 
Program focus:  
• Discuss the male and female reproductive systems, foetal development and the birth process 
• Personal safety and protective behaviours 
7:15 pm Session 2: Preparing for Puberty  
Audience: Year 5 and 6 students and their parents/carers 
Program focus:  
• Discuss the physical changes of puberty, emphasising that it can be different for everyone 
• Develop students’ understanding of periods and sperm production, as well as the physical, 
emotional,     social and intellectual changes associated with puberty for both boys and girls 
• Enhance awareness of children’s personal safety and protective behaviours 
 
Note: Younger students are welcome to attend at the discretion of their parents/carers. 
A note has been sent home with an RSVP and payment slip.  
We are looking forward to seeing you there. 
 

 



 

Canteen News  
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